
Illinois Family Institute supports HB-4117 to amend the Ambulatory Surgical Treatment Center Act (ASTCA) 
to apply its requirements and the pertaining regulations to abortion clinics as of Jan. 1, 2015. We believe patients 
undergoing abortion procedures have just as much right to expect the State of Illinois to apply health and safety 
standards to their health as to the health and well-being of patients undergoing other types of outpatient treatment.

The bill applies to ambulatory surgical treatment centers where abortions are performed and any other facility where 
50 or more abortions are performed in any calendar year.

The measure is intended to provide health and safety protections for patients undergoing abortions in non-hospital 
settings. It reaffirms the intent of 1979 amendments to the ASTCA — that it apply to abortion facilities — 
notwithstanding a federal court settlement imposed on the state in the Ragsdale case in 1989, by which a Rockford 
abortionist settled a lawsuit challenging application of the ASTCA’s provisions and regulations to his abortion clinic, 
which could not meet the state’s safety standards for his patients.

The 1979 amendments which applied the ASTCA specifically to abortion clinics were sponsored by lawmakers 
whose records reflected a consistent “pro-choice” perspective. They were filed in response to a November, 1978, 
expose of unethical, unsafe practices in Chicago abortion clinics, published by the Better Government Assn. and the 
Chicago Sun-Times in a noteworthy series of articles titled “The Abortion Profiteers.” The shocking reports disclosed 
the deaths of at least a dozen women following abortions in the Chicago clinics, revealed unsterile conditions in 
the clinics, documented abortions performed on women who were not pregnant and others performed without 
anesthesia, showed premature dismissals from recovery rooms and falsifications of medical records and uncovered 
kickbacks paid for abortion referrals. 

Because of the Ragsdale settlement, Illinois is notorious for its inability to regulate health and safety in abortion 
clinics. Given the number of scandals breaking across America related to shocking practices in under-inspected 
abortion clinics, it is only a matter of time before scandals break out in the uninspected abortion clinics here. 

Illinois women deserve better. Illinois women deserve protection of their health and safety when they undergo 
abortions in non-hospital settings. Illinois women need enactment of HB-4117.

We commend the lawmakers who have advanced this legislation and urge a “yes” vote for  
HB-4117 by every member of the Illinois House. 
(For more information, visit http://www.chicagonow.com/blogs/dennis-byrne-barbershop/2011/01/what-about-illinois-abortion-clinics-are-they-safe.html, http://www.
clinicquotes.com/site/story.php?id=271, http://www.clinicquotes.com/site/story.php?id=276, http://www.clinicquotes.com/site/story.php?id=322)
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